
MACES- Activity Report 

U50200014952094 
FACILITY: Nardo Cabinets 
LOCATION: 45520Van Dyke 
CITY: Utica 
CONTACT: 
STAFF: Adam Bognar 
SUBJECT: Scheduled Inspection 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 

SRN / ID: U502000149 
DISTRICT: Southeast Michiaan 
COUNTY: MACOMB 
ACTIVITY DATE: 01/09/2020 

I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: 

Page I of I 

On Thursday, January 9, 2019, Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy-Air Quality 
Division (EGLE-AQD) staff, I, Adam Bognar, conducted a scheduled inspection of Nardo Cabinets located at 
45520 Van Dyke, Utica, Ml 48317. The purpose of this inspection was to determine the facility's compliance 
status with the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451; and Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and 
Energy-Air Quality Division (EGLE-AQD) rules. 

I arrived at this location at around 12 pm. Nardo Cabinets no longer operates at this location. The new business 
at this address is "Haze Tobacco Shop". Haze Tobacco Shop is a retail store for tobacco supplies, smoking 
pipes, and other products. 

No manufacturing takes place at this facility. I briefly entered the shop and talked to the employee behind the 
counter. The employee showed me around the shop. I was able to verify that all equipment associated with 
Nardo Cabinets has been removed. The employee stated that he rents the building from the man who 
previously operated Nardo Cabinets at this location. 

Previously, Nardo Cabinets operated a varnish and adhesive spray booth at this location in the early 1990's. 
AQD became aware of the spray booth due to a citizen complaint alleging that solvent like odors are coming 
from this facility (in 1992). AQD investigated this complaint and found that Nardo Cabinets had installed and 
commenced operation of the spray booth without obtaining a permit to install. AQD sent Nardo Cabinets a letter 
of violation seeking compliance with Rule 201 and enclosed a permit to install application with the letter of 
violation (February 1992). 

Nardo Cabinets sent the AQD a permit to install application, but the application was considered incomplete by 
the AQD. AQD sent Nardo Cabinets a letter informing the facility that their application was not administratively 
complete (October 1992). Based on the AQD files I reviewed, this is the final AQD communication with Nardo 
Cabinets. 

As a result of this inspection, the AQD Nardo Cabinets file will be archived. 

Compliance Determination 

Haze Tobacco Shop appears to be operating in compliance with the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air 
Pollution Control of Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451; and Michigan 
Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy-Air Quality Division (EGLE-AQD) rules. 
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